Your Name
Your Address
City, State, ZIP

Date

The Honorable [Official’s Name]
Title and Office
Address
City, State, ZIP

Subject: Opposition to Propel NY, Jupiter Power, and the RAPID Act

Dear [Official’s Name],

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the Propel NY transmission project, the expansion of large-scale battery energy storage systems (BESS) by companies such as Jupiter Power, and the recent implementation of the RAPID Act in New York State. These initiatives raise significant concerns regarding cost allocation, public safety, and the erosion of local control.

Propel NY: Questionable Necessity and Unfair Cost Allocation
The Propel NY project, originally justified by the need to deliver offshore wind power to downstate regions, has lost its foundational rationale. With New York’s offshore wind projects stalled and the state’s renewable energy targets in question, the project’s necessity is now under serious scrutiny. Despite this, upstate ratepayers are being asked to subsidize a project that primarily benefits downstate communities, a decision that contradicts the original “beneficiaries pay” principle and places an unfair financial burden on residents who already meet or exceed renewable energy targets. I urge you to call for a thorough reevaluation of Propel NY’s necessity and cost-sharing model.

Jupiter Power and Battery Storage: Public Safety and Local Concerns
The expansion of large-scale battery energy storage systems, such as those proposed by Jupiter Power, has generated widespread community opposition due to legitimate public safety concerns. Incidents like the fire at a battery storage facility in Moss Landing, California, have demonstrated the potential for toxic and long-lasting fires, raising alarms about the adequacy of local emergency response capabilities. Local officials and first responders have voiced concerns about the lack of specialized training and equipment needed to handle such emergencies. Furthermore, these projects often bypass local zoning laws and community input, undermining the ability of residents to shape development in their own neighborhoods.

The RAPID Act: Erosion of Local Control and Transparency
The RAPID Act, while intended to streamline the regulatory process for renewable energy and transmission projects, has instead stripped away local control and public input. By consolidating permitting authority in Albany, the Act allows for the fast-tracking of massive energy projects without sufficient consideration for local zoning laws or community concerns. This approach not only disregards the voices of local residents but also increases the risk of siting hazardous facilities in inappropriate locations. I urge you to advocate for a return to local decision-making and robust public engagement in the siting and approval of energy projects.

Conclusion
I respectfully ask that you take action to protect the interests of our community by opposing the current trajectory of Propel NY, supporting greater oversight and public involvement in battery storage projects, and pushing for reforms to the RAPID Act that restore local control and prioritize public safety. Thank you for your attention to these critical issues.

Sincerely,

Your Name

